Bridgewater Basketball
Board of Directors Meeting
March 20, 2016

Members Present:  King, Smith, Peterson, Long, Trapp, Groh, Chiocca, Balzarini, Brien, Lambert.
Members Absent: Flanders, Mahoney, Sarantopolous, Koczela, Grant, Grafton.
Quorum present.

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Adam King.

Treasurers Report.  Steve Brien distributed and reviewed the current income and expense statement.  The current balance of the BYB bank account is at $35,156.38 as of 03/18/16.  Invoices for Feb/March gym rental and Dome gym rental are still outstanding.  We still expect to end the year with a $5000 account balance.

Reviewed the meeting minutes from the 02/28/16 Board Meeting.  Minutes were approved by unanimous vote.

Biddy League Playoffs.  Plan B if school is cancelled on Monday 03/21 due to snowstorm.

Fundraiser #’s. There will be a raffle for a large screen TV.  Steve Brien will purchase TV from WalMart.  Coordinators will sell raffle tickets during games.  TV to be awarded during High School Championship game on 03/24/16. Currently at $900 tickets sold.  

[bookmark: h.gjdgxs]Spring schedule.  Contact Charlie Simmonds to permit gyms M thru F 6pm to 9pm.  Funnel requests for gym time to Adam.  Tom Groh volunteered to schedule time on the BYB website. 

Summer Basketball League. 
Registration will be setup by 03/27/16.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Good to go at Prisco’s.  Priscos will be used for Grades 1-2, and 3-4. Need to pickup trash after games.

Discussed the idea brought up at a previous meeting to eliminate multi-color shirts and just go with a single reversible red/white jersey for Summer League.  This will make it easier in the event of forfeits to adjust teams so that a game can still be player by swapping players.  Action Item:  Bob Long to check with Piesco’s for pricing to see if we can still get team names and sponsors printed on the jerseys.

Discussed registration for the Girls Summer League for players from other towns. Girls from East Bridgewater, West Bridgewater should register as individuals on the BYB website.

Discussed shortening the Summer League season by eliminating the practice week and ending by July 29th.  Teams will still play 16 games over the 8 weeks.

Pizza parties – Motion by Bob Long to reimburse $50.00 per travel team for end of year pizza parties.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Board decided to reimburse Dennis Manning for rental of RAC for playoff practice when no gym time was available due to Metrowest Playoffs.  Going forward Travel Coordinators will insure that coaches know they will have to get an expenses for extra gym time rentals approved in advance.

The next BYB BOD meeting will be held on Wednesday may 4th @ 7:00pm at Bridgewater Vets Club.  This meeting will include the annual election of officers for the 2016-2017 season.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm

Minutes submitted by Tom Groh

